MINUTES OF THE 2018 CONVENTION OF THE RURAL MUNICIPAL ADMINISTRATORS’ ASSOCIATION OF

SASKATCHEWAN

By Janet Black, Executive-Director,
Rural Municipal Administrators Association of Saskatchewan

A total of 290 administrators, spouses and visitors gathered at the Delta Regina Hotel for the 98th Annual Convention of the Rural Municipal Administrators’ Association of Saskatchewan. 

The conference commenced with the annual RMAA Golf Tournament on Monday at the Royal Regina Golf Club and the “Women on the Go” Tour to Over the Hill Orchards and Last Mountain Distillery, along with some retail therapy.  The golf event was sponsored by the ‘Gang of Three’ - Canada Culvert, Finning and ATS Traffic.  Following a meal for the golfers at the clubhouse, the golf trophy was presented to the winners. 

The capable staff of Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association once again carried out the convention registration. The evening included a Wine and Cheese reception and the Big Game Show sponsored by Enbridge and Synergy Credit Union - Maidstone.


Tuesday began with President of the Rural Municipal Administrators’ Association of Saskatchewan, Wendy Gowda calling the convention to order. Glenda Giles led the singing of ‘O Canada’, Administrator of the RM of Kindersley No. 290.  Patrick Clavelle, retired Rural Administrator, RM of Viscount No. 341 gave the opening address.  This was followed by Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association, CEO Rodney Schoettler with his address and the introduction of our keynote presentation, “Susan Stewart – You shine brightest when you lighten up!”


Following the keynote, twenty-five new members were inducted into the Association by President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur and Executive-Director Janet Black

Melissa Desmarais Dieno 

RM of Prairie Rose No. 309 

Denise Ward 



RM of Milden No. 286 

Sindy Tait 



RM of St. Louis No. 431 

Kristopher Jahnke 


RM of Blaine Lake No. 434 

Randi Wood 



RM of Colonsay No. 342 

Ferne Senft 



Town of Southey 

Diane Jamieson 


Town of Saltcoats 

Kelly Dodd 



RM of King George No. 256 

Meghan Nickason


RM of Monet No. 257 

Brittany Knoll 



RM of Kingsley No. 124 

Faye Campbell 



RM of Chaplin No. 164 

Crystal Campbell 


Village of Neudorf 

Shelley Rhodes 


RM of Arlington No. 79 

Ashley Greenshields


RM of Mount Hope No. 279 





Holley Odgers 



RM of Coalfields No. 4

Diana Koenning



RM of Bayne No. 371 

Debra Parry 



RM of Pleasantdale No. 398 

Melanie Dyck 



RM of Canaan No. 225 

Christine Hoffman 


RM of Maple Creek No. 111 

Nicole Neufeld 



RM of Beaver River No. 622 

Rebecca Carr 



RM of Turtle River No. 469 

Allison Roschker 


RM of Frenchman Butte No. 501 

Tracy Luscombe


RM of Indian Head No. 156 

Karen Baynton 



RM of Duck Lake No. 463 





Iva Elyce Serfas 


RM of Snipe Lake No. 259

Following the introduction of new members, three administrators received their 25 Year Membership pins.





Cal Shaw



RM of Mount Hope No. 279





Joe Van Leuken


RM of Enfield No. 194





Christine Dyck



RM of Lost River No. 313


The convention then adjourned for lunch sponsored by SaskPower & W.F. Botkin Construction Ltd.  The blessing was given by Vice-President Guy Lagrandeur followed by the meal.  Following the meal delegates heard from Michael Fougere (Mayor of Regina), Ray Orb (President of the SARM), and the Honorable Warren Kaeding (Minister of Government Relations).  The fraternal delegates were each introduced and given an opportunity to address the group; ARMAA delegate Tyler Lawrason, MMAA delegate Heather Ewasiuk, UMAAS delegate Jason Chorneyko and SASBO delegate Phil Benson.
Presentations were then made by the Rural Board of Examiners for certificate upgrades to administrators who had achieved their Class ‘A’ or Superior ‘A’ designation during the past year. The RMAA Board of Examiners was represented by Vice-President Guy Lagrandeur, President Wendy Gowda and Board of Examiners Secretary, Janet Black:

CLASS ‘A’ CERTIFICATES:



Rachel Deobald



RM of Mountain View No. 318


Monica Kovach



RM of Cambria No. 6



Darcie Cooper



RM of Lumsden No. 189



Lisa Peterson



RM of Preeceville No. 334



Melissa Roberts



RM of Antler No. 61



Sheri-lynn Simpson 


RM of Excel No. 71



Shonda Toner



RM of Grandview No. 349


At 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday afternoon, Janet Black provided convention announcements as well as the Executive-Director’s Report.

Motion: Moved by RM #442  Seconded by RM #440

“That the 2017 audited financial statement of the Association as prepared by Dudley & Company of Regina, Saskatchewan, be adopted as presented.” Carried.


Motion: Moved by RM #108  Seconded by RM #440

“That Jay Meyer (and in his absence Laurel Feltin) be appointed Returning Officer for the 2018 RMAA annual elections.” Carried.


At 2:10 pm, RMAA President Wendy Gowda introduced the current Executive Board. Ms. Gowda then made her formal address to the delegates.  This was followed by the RMAA Executive Committee reports to update the members of their activities in the past year.
At 3:15 pm Ray Orb, President of SARM addressed the delegates.  Jay Meyer, Executive-Director of SARM; addressed the delegates as well as staff members; Laurel Feltin, Director of Programs & Operations; Jodi Hughes, Benefits Administrator; and Annette Ellert, Programs Manager.
This concluded the Tuesday session.            



The Wednesday session commenced at 9:00 am with three seminars being held from 9:00 am to 10:15 am, Congratulations, You’re An Administrator! Now What? by Municipal Advisors, Asset Management Strategies by NAMS Canada and AM Saskatchewan and Understanding & Presenting Financial Statements by Johnson Shoyama Graduate School of Public Policy.   At 10:30 am the Asset Management Strategies and Understanding & Presenting Financial Statements were repeated with the addition of Are you ready to apply for your “A” Certificate by the Rural Board of Examiners. 

The convention recessed for lunch sponsored by Maxim Chemical International and WSP Canada Inc.

At 1:00 pm Government Relations Staff gave a number of updates regarding legislation and the new PEER Network.  This was followed by a presentation by Diane Ford, Chairperson of the Saskatchewan Municipal Board and Roman Matviichuk, Financial Analyst for the Local Government Committee.

At 2:00 pm Returning Officer Jay Meyer announced that the time for receiving nominations for President of the RMAA for the year 2018-2019 had closed. One nomination had been received; Ms. Wendy Gowda of LeRoy, Returning Officer Jay Meyer declared Wendy Gowda, President of the Rural Municipal Administrators’ Association of Saskatchewan.


At 3:15 pm the Honorable Warren Kaeding, Minister of Government Relations addressed the delegates.  Following the Minister’s presentation, the trade show booth prizes were drawn for and given to the winners.

On Wednesday evening, the convention banquet was held. This evening is sponsored by the Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association. 

Following the meal, the head table guests were introduced.  Minister Warren Kaeding, Minister of Government Relations and Dan Dufour, grandson of the late Lou Jacobs provided greetings to the delegates and special guests. 

Public Service Awards were presented to our retiring members. President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur and Executive-Director Janet Black presented awards to:
Name 


R.M. Name & No. 

Town 
Patrick Clavelle 

Viscount No. 341 

Viscount 

Richard Colborn 
Moose Range No. 486 

Carrot River 

Grant Doupe 

Good Lake No. 274 

Canora 

Laurel Dyck 

Coulee No. 136 

Swift Current 

Tim Forer 

Elmsthorpe No. 100 

Avonlea 

Judy Kanak 

Lakeside No. 338 

Quill Lake 

Tim Lozinsky

Happyland No. 231 

Leader 

& Deer Forks No. 232 

Burstall 

Lori McDonald 

Monet No. 257 


Elrose 

Melody Nieman 
Milden No. 286 


Milden 

Joan Popoff 

Good Lake No. 274

Canora 

Grace Potter 

Estevan No. 5 


Estevan 

Deborah Prosper 
Colonsay No. 342

Colonsay 

Keith Schulze 

Usborne No. 310 

Lanigan 

Jan Stern

Miry Creek No. 229 

Abbey 

Lorelei Theaker 
Indian Head No. 156 

Indian Head 

Donna Westerhaug 
Cana No. 214 


Melville
President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur and Executive-Director Janet Black presented Retired Executive Board Member Darren Elder with a RMAA plaque thanking him for his service to the RMAA.

During the evening delegates also heard from Ray Orb (President of SARM) and Wayne Black, (President of SMHI).

Rodney Schoettler, CEO of SMHI and Wayne Black, President of SMHI presented a number of awards to various administrators in recognition of successful sales of SMHI and AMHI hail insurance products during 2017.

The draw for three door prizes that were sponsored by the Saskatchewan Association of Rural Municipalities was completed and then the delegates were entertained by hypnotist – Corrie J.  The entertainment was sponsored by Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance.

Thursday morning began with Returning Officer Jay Meyer call for nominations for Vice-President during a stated 15 minutes period.  At 9:00 am Michelle Buechler, Chairperson of the RMAA Humanitarian Services Committee, introduced the Regina Food Bank as our charity of choice as well as the Saskatchewan Multiple Sclerosis Society.  Following the humanitarian presentation, Jay Meyer, Returning Officer, announced that only one nomination was received for RMAA Vice-President for the year 2018-2019. Mr. Guy Lagrandeur of Rouleau was declared Vice-President for the RMAA for 2018-2019.  


Delegates then received a presentation from Eric Biehn from Viking Benefit Solutions about the Saskatchewan Municipal Retiree Association.  Followed by Anna Robinson, Ministry of Government Relations presentation of  more in depth information about the Municipal PEER Network.


At 10:30 am delegates broke into their respective divisional meetings. Elections were held in Divisions 1, 3 and 5.  Following the divisional meetings, President Wendy Gowda introduced the new Executive of the RMAA for the year 2018-2019 as follows:


President

Wendy Gowda, LeRoy

Vice-President

Guy Lagrandeur, Rouleau

Immediate Past President  

Tim Leurer, Kelvington

Executive-Director

Janet Black, Neilburg

Division Directors:                  


Division 1

Sheila Keisig, Balcarres

Division 2

Mike Wirges, Moose Jaw

Division 3

Linda Boser, Swift Current

Division 4

Fern Lucas, Tisdale

Division 5

R. Doran Scott, Blucher

Division 6……………..……
Michelle Buechler, Paynton

Director Ex-Officio

Ray Orb, Cupar
The Resolutions Committee stated they had not received any resolutions.  The convention concluded with the Staycations Prize draws.  Lynn Fischer won the draw for a one night stay with golf at Elk Ridge Resort, Kayla Presky won the Manitou Springs Package and L. Ryan Domotar won the Saskatoon Inn Hotel stay.  
Convention was adjourned around 11:30 am.
_______________________________


Wendy Gowda, President




_______________________________

Janet Black, Executive-Director
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